Anglios 2 Millors



# St. Lawrence High School

# A JESUIT CHRISTIAN MINORITY INSTITUTION

# Third Term Examination-2019

Sub: Value Education

Class: 6

F.M: 90

Duration:2 hrs.30 min.

ANSWER SCRIPT

Date: 23.11.2019

## Group-A

### 1. Fill in the blanks from given words:

(1X5 = 5)

- (a) Mushir's father, Ahmed Hasan was a **POET**.
- (b) Captain Vikram Batra was awarded with <u>PARAM VIR CHAKRA</u> for his valour, leadership and supreme sacrifice.
- (c) Rehman lives in **PACHAULI** village.
- (d) The Supreme Court of India has ordered that 25% of seats in all public schools should be reserved for <u>STUDENTS FROM EWS</u>
- (e) Captain ANUJ NAYYAR fought bravely and recaptured Point 4875.

### 2. State whether the following statements are True or False:

(1X5 = 5)

- (a) The family of Ahmed Hassan was sad because they did not eat for two days. False
- (b) Rehman was able to return money to Lala with promised interest. False
- (c) When Rehman borrowed money from Lala Daudayal, he intended to run away from the village with the money. False
- (d) Lieutenant Naveen stopped fighting when he was deeply wounded. False
- (e) The reservation of seats will slow down the progress of the class. False

## 3. Choose the correct answer for each question:

(1X5 = 5)

- i) Rahul shared his tiffin b) with the children who had not brought tiffin.
- ii) Mushir was -b) a loving son, who cared for his family.
- iii) Lala Daudayal waived off Rehman's debt because c) he was touched by Rehman's love and sacrifice for his cow.
- iv) You are playing. Suddenly you hear the National Anthem being played. You will b) stop your game game and stand in attention.
- v) Captain Anuj Nayyar was awarded with: b) Maha Vir Chakra

# Group-B

#### 4. Answer the following Questions:

(3X5 = 15)

(a) What qualities of Mushir did you like? Why?

Ans: Qualities of Mushir: Unselfish, put his family before himself, sincere in his efforts, confident and making his parents happy always. By caring earning the gold coin from the kite fight he wanted to buy clothes & other accessories for his father. He always has faith on his efforts which earned

him success during kite fight.

(b) Why was Meena Happy?

Ans: Meena was happy because her son, Rahul, had got admission in a prestigious school.

(c) Why did the school raise the fees?

**Ans:** The school had raised the fees so that they could accommodate children from economically weaker section.

- (d) Why was it important for the army to recapture Point 5140 & Point 4875?

  Ans: In May,1999 the Indian Army had detected infiltration in Kargil, Jammu & Kashmir. Several hundred infiltrators had pushed their way into Indian Territory. They had occupied Peak 5140 & Peak 4875 from where India Could be attacked. So it was important for the army to recapture Point 5140 & Point 4875.
- (e)Write your some actions that will make your parents happy.

Ans: To make my parents happy I will do the following:

- Keeping my room clean.
- Completing my homework.
- Helping my parents with household work

# Group-C

## 5. Answer any Six questions:

(10X6 = 60)

(a) Why did Rehman sell his cow to Lala Daudayal? What does this show about him?

Ans: Rehman needed money desperately so he went out to sell his cow. He was surrounded by many customers offering higher than expected, but he sold his cow to Lala Daudayal for the loss of five valuable rupees, just to ensure that his cow did not fall into the hands of butcher.

This shows Rehman's compassion for his cow that even after selling to Lala Daudayal, he requested him not to beat her.

(b) "From now on, I am your slave," Why did Rehman call himself a slave?

Ans: Rehman could not repay the amount he borrowed from Lala and thus he was called in his home. Instead of punishing or extorting money from him, he was given two calves and all his dues were spared. Observing all these, Rehman could not control his tears and called himself a slave of that person.

(c) Give an account of bravery displayed by Captain Vikram Batra during recapture of the two peaks.

Ans: Captain Batra and his team was given the task of recapturing Point 5140. The operation carried out at night. The rock cliff loomed in front of the group, steep & formidable. Captain led from the front. After getting to the top he hurled 2 grenades to enemies and killed 3 enemy person. Despite being injured he continued to encourage his team to fight and ultimately they won. Then the same courage was shown by all to recapture Peak 4875 which was already won by Captain Nayyar.

(d) How did Captain Nayyar prove himself worthy for Maha Vir Chakra?

Ans: Captain Nayyar fought with his team against all odds. None of the soldiers from Captain Nayyar's team survived the battle. But they gunned down enemy base and recapture Peak 4875. (Explain in details)

(e) Do you think all children should get a good education? Why or Why not?

Ans: All children should get good education. Children who are not educated grow up begging in the streets and literally waste away their lives. But if children get education, they can work their way toward being a good human. India befits with the increase in the number of literate children.

Students can give their own answers according their level of understanding.

(f) Was Rehman a good son? Give examples from story.

Ans: According to me, Rehman was a good son. His aged mother once wished to go to Haj pilgrimage. Knowing that the journey would be unaffordable for them, he borrowed money from one of the merciless moneylender just to fulfill his mother's last wish. After two years, when he was asked to repay the amount, he could not do so as his mother was not keeping well and crops were also poor. Just then his mother died and he was again falling short of money after borrowing from his neighbours to perform her funeral rites – the last chance to serve his mother. Being left with no choice, he mustered all his courage to ask for loan from the same moneylender and performed his mother's last rites. In such a desperate state, he never lost hope to perform his duties as a son by putting himself in a huge debt.

(g) Do you think a person wearing old clothes should be ashamed to sit among well-dressed people? Why or Why not?

**Ans:** No a person wearing old clothes should not be ashamed to sit among well-dressed people. Because clothes do not speak about a person's talent and inner parts of a human being.

Students can give their own answers according their level of understanding.

(h) What do you feel about the issue-school raising the fees? Write five lines.

Ans: I think school raising the fees is a good decision and I support it.

(a) Students from EWS will get a chance to get education in a good school. So that in future they will not become a beggar or an anti-social.

(b) Students from EWS will mix up with other student which will help them to prosper in future.

(c) By getting good education they will become broad minded person.

(d) India befits with the increase in the number of literate children.

(e) By getting good education, EWS students can work their way toward being a good human.		